BULLETIN Issued by the Division of University Relations

Vol. 67, No. 13, Nov. 13, 1990

190

It

:he

MINORITY JOB FAIR SET FOR THIS WEEK

Minority journalism students from colleges and universities in a five-state area are expected on campus for the day and a half regional job fair that begins Friday with 9 a.m. registration in the Student Center. The conference will bring together newspaper professionals and recruiters from regional and national newspapers with outstanding minority students selected by institutions in Texas, Oklahoma, Arkansas, Louisiana and New Mexico.

Hosted by the journalism department, the event will feature Pulitzer Prizewinning reporter and editor Ancel Moore of the Philadelphia Inquirer as speaker at Friday's luncheon. He will be introduced by Jack Tinsley, vice president and editor of the Fort Worth Star-Telegram who is conference chairman.

Sponsors and financial contributors for the regional meeting are the Texas Associated Press Managing Editors, American Society of Newspaper Editors, Star-Telegram, Dallas Morning News, Dallas Times Herald, Houston Chronicle and TCU.

Saturday morning's schedule will include a panel discussion moderated by journalism chairman and conference coordinator Anantha Babbili. Panelists will be city editors Ken Bunting of the Star-Telegram, Gilbert Bailon of the Dallas Morning News and Nancy Laughlin of the Dallas Times Herald.

Other job fair speakers will include journalists from such publications as the Washington Post and Wall Street Journal.

National as well as regional newspapers will be represented by recruiters at the fair, and job interview sessions are planned for both days.

"The fair will provide a rare opportunity for minority journalism students who are preparing for careers in print media as well as for newspapers seeking talented young people to add to their staffs," Anantha said.

*** *** ***

VOICE STUDENTS WIN AT NATS

TCU voice students have again made a strong showing at the Texoma regional conference of the National Association of Teachers of Singing. For the third consecutive year, a University student took first in the senior men's division during the Nov. 1-3 competition at University of Texas-Austin.

(continued)

VOICE STUDENTS (continued)

Daniel Baker of Mesquite was the top senior male singer. Richard Carr of San Antonio placed fifth among junior men and Cheryl Lynn Johnson of Bedford fifth among sophomore women. All are from the studio of Vince Russo. Danny Baker won second in the junior men's division in 1989.

More than 600 students from some 100 voice studios in Texas, Oklahoma and New Mexico competed, with 25 percent of them advancing to the semifinals. Twelve of TCU's 19 entries -- an impressive 63 percent -- were named semifinalists.

Semifinalists in addition to the winners were freshman Jenna Cropper of Houston, sophomore Jennifer Chung of Fort Worth and graduate student Holly Dietzel of Grapevine, all from the studio of Sheila Allen; sophomore Emy Coligado of Borger, freshman Elizabeth Robertson of Dallas, freshman Elizabeth Windsor of Boonville, MO, and sophomore Paige Powell of Belton, all taught by Judith Gans; and freshman Stephanie Lewis of Houston and junior Krista Lang of Baton Rouge, also from Vince's studio.

Last year Jimmy Taylor of Kingwood won first prize for senior men, following Ray Herman's victory in that competition in 1988. Both also won the Grady Harlan Award as the singer with the most professional potential.

*** *** ***

HUNGER WEEK STILL NEEDS YOU

If TCU is to continue its nationally recognized success in raising money to fight world hunger, the student-operated Hunger Week committee needs help from faculty and staff this week.

Auctionable items still are needed for tomorrow (Wednesday) night's 7:30 Hunger Week auction in Student Center ballroom. They should be taken to the University Ministries office as soon as possible. The Hunger Week banquet will precede the auction at 5:30 p.m. in the ballroom. Admission is \$3.50 at the door, and reservations are not necessary.

The Rickel Center will sponsor a Hunger Week volleyball tournament on its new sand courts at 4 p.m. Thursday. Entry deadline is today (Tuesday), and the \$10-per-team entry fee goes to Hunger Week. Thursday activities also include Andy Fort's Ending Hunger briefing at 7 p.m. in Student Center 205-6.

Letters to congressmen and senators, urging their help in ending hunger, will be written in the Student Center lounge from noon to 2 p.m. Friday as Rick Kelley performs a TGIF concert. On Saturday volunteers will meet at the Student Center at 11 a.m. and 2 p.m. for outings to Loaves and Fishes.

Ongoing events include an education table in the Student Center, mealcard donations and "Change for Good," a penny drive being conducted across campus.

R.

TC

TC He as

The

BA cl 10 CA

Vi (t

yh Bu un

At

TR

Vi or Bu p€

Th Ma

Ki Ci W

M I t

R.O.A.D. WORKERS, ROPER ARE HONORED

TCU made a clean sweep of BACCHUS (Boost Alcohol Consciousness Concerning the Health of University Students) awards at the organization's recent convention as both the R.O.A.D. Workers chapter and its adviser, Vicky Roper, were named as outstanding.

The award to R.O.A.D. Workers was its second consecutive citation as one of nine outstanding chapters among the 412 chapters in the nation. TCU's was the only chapter in Oklahoma, Texas, Louisiana and Arkansas to be so honored.

BACCHUS annually honors three chapters in each of three university size classifications — small (under 3,000), medium (3,000-10,000) and large (over 10,000). The TCU chapter, presided over by senior Keith Louden of Carlsbad, CA, won a plaque and \$400.

Vicky, who received a plaque as one of six outstanding advisers in the nation (two in each size category), joined the TCU staff in 1988 as Alcohol and Drug Education program specialist.

At the St. Louis convention along with Roper and Louden were Wendy Moore, junior from Nashville, peer education chairwoman; Sarah Taha, Dallas junior who chaired Health Enrichment Week and Safe Break; and publicity chairman Jon Buell, junior from Richardson. Vice president Dina Zywica of San Antonio was unable to attend.

*** *** ***

TRIO TO PLAY MONDAY

Violinist Kurt Sprenger, who joined the faculty this fall as director of orchestral studies, will be joined by pianist Jill Trudgeon and cellist John Burton as he presents his first TCU Music Faculty Series recital Monday. The performance will begin at 8 p.m. in Ed Landreth Auditorium.

The program will include one of Haydn's 40 trios, the Trio No. XIII in A Major, as well as Brahms' Trio in C Major and Aaron Copland's chamber work "Vitebsk."

Kurt, who is completing his doctorate at the University of Southern California, came to TCU from the faculty of the University of Wisconsin-Whitewater.

*** *** ***

MATH DEPARTMENT HOSTING LECTURE SERIES

"Automorphisms of Polynomial Rings" is the title of the TCU Research Fund Lectureship being hosted tomorrow (Wednesday) by the Department of Mathematics. Professor Martha K. Smith from the University of Texas at Austin will be speaker for this event at 4 p.m. in Winton-Scott Hall, 145. Additional information on this and future lectures is available from the department, Ext. 7335.

A&M EDGES FROG SWIMMERS, DIVERS

In what was described by swimming coach Richard Sybesma as "a very emotional meet for us," the TCU men's and women's teams were edged out by the Aggies late in competition during the Nov. 2 dual meet at College Station.

TC

UN

Co

CO

to

re

da

"I

on

ex

La

KR

G1

Pr

ca

Pr

Jo

an

Ot

Enti

an Ch

OF

Or

ye Pa

ar No

th

G

The women's final score was 117 points for the Lady Frogs and 124 for the A&M women. Even so, TCU brought home first places in the 1- and 3-meter diving by Kelly Crowell, who qualified for the NCAA zone meet on both boards; 50 free-style by Katie Tredennick; and 200 freestyle by Lynne Myers. Outstanding were Lynne Myers, Lori Elsener, Keele Jenschke, Crowell and Tredennick.

Even in losing 103 to 139 to the Aggies, the men's team won five first places. These included 1-meter diving by Tony Ghanem; 3-meter diving by Kyle Bass, 50 and 100 freestyle by Mark Graves and 200 butterfly by Matt Walters. Outstanding in the competition were Ron Forrest, Mark Lotz, Joey Weaver, Graves and Walters.

In the Southwest Relay results from College Station Oct. 26, the Frog men's team ranked third with 82 points behind Texas with 124 and SMU with 97. "This is the highest our men's team has had at the relay meet and ties our SWC meet finish of last year," Richard said. The relay consisted of Keith Ludwick, Ron Forrest, Mark Graves and David Bridwell. The diving team of Kyle Bass, Tony Ghanem and Robbie Stewart also finished second on both boards.

The Lady Frogs, short one diver because of an injury and disqualified in the 100 free relay, finished seventh with 52 points.

Next home meet for the Frogs is Friday, beginning at 6 p.m. against Kansas.

*** *** ***

LIBRARY INITIATES DELIVERY PILOT PROGRAM

The Reference Department of Mary Couts Burnett Library is initiating a pilot program for document delivery services to faculty. The program will measure both document delivery effectiveness for research support and the cost of providing photocopies of journal articles and current contents pages for journal subscriptions not owned by TCU.

The library will use the resulting data to measure the amount of research support provided to faculty by obtaining documents through electronic access as compared to the support level provided through library subscriptions.

During the pilot program, which begins this week, six faculty members will prepare information guidelines matching their research areas. These guidelines will be used to obtain appropriate articles for use by individual faculty members. Involved in the pilot program are Kathryne Mueller of psychology, Manny Reinecke of chemistry, Bill Graham of physics, Win Horner of English, Larry Peters of management and Spencer Tucker, history. Additional information on the project is available from Bill Farrington, Ext. 5430 or FARRINGTON@TCUCVMS on BITNET.

UNITED WAY TOTAL EXCEEDS GOAL

Contributions to the United Way campaign by TCU faculty and staff members that continued to come in after the announced deadline pushed the University's total to \$79,045.64. The goal for the 1990 campus effort was \$79,010, which represented a 5 percent increase over last year's gifts. As noted in an earlier bulletin, a total of \$77,214 was reported to United Way by deadline date. This was a 3.4 percent increase over the 1989 gifts of \$74,635.

"It is important to take note of TCU's final total, even though the smaller one was reported to the Tarrant County campaign, because it represents the extraordinary effort and commitment on the part of the campus community for providing critically needed services," said Associate Vice Chancellor Larry Lauer, campus campaign chairman.

*** *** ***

KROH IS 'TOP PROF'

Glenn Kroh of biology was named Mortar Board's "Top Prof" at the annual Preferred Prof Dinner Nov. 6. The event honors professors named by individual Mortar Board members as those having the most influence on the students' careers at TCU.

Preferred Profs were Anantha Babbili, Jack Raskopf and Tommy Thomason, journalism; Wayne Barcelona, Pat Paulus and Glenn, biology; Chuck Becker and John Harvey, economics; Stan Block, finance/decision sciences; Ralph Carter and Charles Lockhart, political science; Gaylan Collier, theatre; Gerry Dominiak, accounting.

Others were Ambrose Edens and Andy Fort, religion-studies; Fred Erisman, English; Joyce Harden, Jennifer Watson and Carolyn Wilson, speech communication; Jim Kelly, David Minter and Manny Reinecke, chemistry; Kathy McDorman and Spencer Tucker, history; Bill Moncrief and Shannon Shipp, marketing; Charlene Urwin, sociology; and Larry Withers, psychology/Counseling Center.

*** *** ***

ORDER OF OMEGA PLANS GIFT DRIVE

Order of Omega wants to help faculty and staff members play Santa Claus this year by making the wishes of abused and neglected children come true. Participants will choose a card a child has filled out, buy the desired gift and put it under the Christmas tree before the lighting ceremony at 10 p.m. Nov. 28. Sign-up will be in the Student Center lobby tomorrow (Wednesday) through Friday. The project is co-sponsored by Team Bank.

*** *** ***

GOLDEN KEY RECEPTION TO BE NOV. 19

Faculty and staff members are invited to a reception for new members of Golden Key national honor society at 6 p.m. Monday in the Faculty Center.

ROSS HEADS STUDENT HOUSE

Business majors predominate on the House of Student Representatives executive board for 1991, headed by junior marketing major Ernie Ross of Houston as president.

Ernie currently is vice president of the house and a member of Student Organizations Committee, University Council and Intercom. He has been public relations chairman for Student Foundation and, as a high school senior at Stratford in Houston, served as Texas state president of Future Business Leaders of America.

Other new officers are Ben Walters, sophomore pre-major from Tempe, AZ, vice president; Laurie Trautner, junior history major from San Antonio, vice president for programming; Jeff Sherman of Dallas, junior finance major, treasurer; and Joel Hudson, junior marketing major from Fort Worth, secretary.

*** *** ***

SWC TITLE ADDED TO VOGLER HONORS

Matt Vogler, probably one of the nation's most talked-about quarterbacks following his record-setting game against Houston, received another honor last week. Chosen Southwest Conference offensive player of the week by Associated Press, he became the first AP honoree with a losing team and the third TCU winner of this season.

While setting an NCAA record by passing for 690 yards as the Frogs lost 56-35 to the Cougars, the junior sociology major, a transfer from Auburn, rewrote some national as well as SWC athletic records. These include his 690 yards passing, most in a game by an individual, and 79 passes attempted, most in one game by an individual. His 44 completions led to the Frogs' school-record 739 yards total offense, also an NCAA record for a losing team.

*** *** ***

FORMER COACH LEADS CLEVELAND BROWNS

Jim Shofner, all-Southwest Conference halfback for the Horned Frogs in 1957 who coached his alma mater's team in 1974-76, has been named interim coach of the Cleveland Browns for the remainder of this season. An assistant coach for that team in 1978-80 and again this year, he is a possible candidate for the full-time position.

A graduate of Fort Worth's North Side High School, Jim was a defensive back with the Browns in 1958-63. His 20 years as a successful NFL assistant coach have been spent with San Francisco, Houston, Dallas, St. Louis/Phoenix and Cleveland. He was named TCU's most valuable player in 1957, the same year he played in the East-West Shrine game. He played in the Chicago College All-Star game in 1958. His 109 yards in 18 carries against Alabama and 106 yards in 17 carries against Kansas, both in 1957, gave him two-time qualification for TCU's 100-yard rushing club. He also led in scoring and rushing yardage.

NOTES ON FOLKS

BILL JURMA (speech communication) presented a paper entitled "How Internships Impact Students, Academic Programs, Faculty Workloads and Community Agencies" for the Speech Communication Association convention in Galveston Oct. 4-6.

"Pleasing Palettes: The Image of the Artist in Ads" was the title of a paper given by MARK THISTLETHWAITE (art and art history) at the annual meeting of the Southeastern College Art Association in Atlanta. The paper focused on print ads and their representations of artists, especially in regard to gender.

Mark also presented a talk entitled "Cêzanne's <u>Man in a Blue Smock</u> and the Modern Portrait" as part of the Kimbell Art <u>Museum's Connoisseur</u> Series: Portraiture in Context. Also for the Kimbell, Mark is curating a small exhibition called "The Artist's Eye: Dan Rizzie," which opens Saturday.

CHARLES DEETER represented the math department at the fall meeting of the Texas Association of Academic Administrators in Mathematical Sciences Oct. 12-13 in Austin. He was invited to report on the activities of the Committee on Lower Division Mathematics of the Texas Section of the Mathematical Association of America, which he chairs.

Charlie also served as the representative for higher education in mathematics for the Work Group II activities of Fort Worth: Project C3. Project C3, Community, Corporations and Classrooms, is an effort of Fort Worth Independent School District and Fort Worth Chamber of Commerce to plan for preparation of today's students for tomorrow's work force and for success in higher education.

TCU's political science department was represented by <u>DON JACKSON</u> and <u>JIM RIDDLESPERGER</u> at the Eisenhower Centennial Symposium sponsored by Gettysburg College Oct. 10-13. Their paper was entitled "The Eisenhower Administration and the 1957 Civil Rights Act." More than 100 professors from universities around the world took part in the symposium along with members of Eisenhower's cabinet and staff and noted members of the media.

Jim can talk on both sides of the political fence, and he'll prove it by taking part in Hofstra University's 8th Presidential Conference Nov. 15-17 on Jimmy Carter: Keeping Faith. Jim and James D. King of Memphis State University will present "Political Constraints, Leadership Style and Environmental Limits: Assessing the Administrative Presidency of Jimmy Carter."

<u>PAWL McCOY</u> (military science) narrated a slide presentation on recruiting at a recent regional Army commanders conference in Oklahoma City. He was invited to make the presentation because of his outstanding efforts in obtaining nursing scholarships. TCU's ROTC nursing program is one of the most highly ranked in the nation, and 26 of 37 freshmen in Harris College of Nursing are on Army ROTC scholarships.

IMTIYAZ YUSUF (religion-studies) lectured at Trinity Episcopal Church Oct. 28 and Nov. 4 on "Islam and Change" and "Islam."

MORE NOTES ON FOLKS

"An Empirical Investigation of Four Market-Derived Adjustment Methods," written by <u>JOE LIPSCOMB</u> (finance) and Brian Gray of the University of Alabama, appears in the current issue of the Journal of Real Estate Research, a leading academic journal in the real estate field.

<u>JACKIE BYARS</u> (radio-TV-film) published a translation of a short article by Michel Colin, "A 'Generative Semiology' of Film: To What End?," included in a memorial Michel Colin dossier in Iris: A Journal of Theory on Image and Sound.

Jackie attended the annual meeting of the Speech Communication Association Nov. 1-4 in Chicago. She participated in a day-long seminar co-organized by DAVID MCLENNAN (speech communication). Topic of the seminar was "Televised Women: June Cleaver to Murphy Brown," and Jackie talked on reading representations of gender in televisual narration.

STEVE SHERWOOD (English/Writing Center) conducted a workshop on the writing process for Fort Worth ISD teachers Oct. 23-24 as part of the Keystone Writing Project.

<u>DAVID VANDERWERKEN</u> (English) has an article, "From Getting Married to Getting Buried: The Agenda of Women in Faulkner's 'Go Down, Moses,'" in the October issue of JASAT: Journal of the American Studies Association of Texas.

Funeral services were conducted Nov. 2 in Dallas for <u>EARLE CLARKE</u>, member of TCU's 1938 national championship team who had served as an FBI agent with the late Davey O'Brien and I.B. Hale. Named by Grantland Rice to his All-American blocking team, he was the brother of honorary trustee <u>LESTER CLARKE</u> of Breckenridge.

GERALD GABEL (music) was a guest of the Center for Computer Research in Music and Acoustics at Stanford University Oct. 25-28. During his stay, he was introduced to the latest research in computer applications in music with lengthy sessions concerning the NeXT computer, one of which was recently added to TCU's Upchurch Studio for Electro-Acoustic Music. He was also able to arrange sessions with Max Mathews, a leading figure in the development of computer music and real-time performance, and with John Pierce, acoustician and psychoacoustician from Bell Laboratories who is visiting CCRMA. A generous gift of more than 100 megabytes of CCRMA software for the NeXT was given to Gabel prior to his departure. The software will significantly augment computing in music at TCU.

PHIL FIELDING, longtime member of the physical plant, died Oct. 31 in a Fort Worth nursing home. Born in Paris, Lamar County, and a resident of Fort Worth for 40 years, he was active in Forest Park Baptist Church. Survivors include a son, <u>BUCK FIELDING</u> (building maintenance director), and two daughters. Funeral services were Nov. 2 at Greenwood.

LEE DANIEL (modern languages) has been elected to a three-year term on the executive board of the South Central Modern Language Association.

MORE NOTES ON FOLKS

Business faculty members <u>DAVE CRAVENS</u> and <u>SHANNON SHIPP</u> have been notified that their article, "Market-Driven Strategies for Competitive Advantage," will be published in the January-February 1991 issue of Business Horizons.

RALPH BEHNKE (speech communication) and Warren Watson of the School of Business at the University of North Texas have published an article entitled "Communication Between Doctors and Pediatric Patients" in the current issue of the Carolinas Speech Communication Annual.

TCU was well represented at the recent meetings of the National Academic Advising Association (NACADA) in Anaheim, CA. ROBERTA CORDER (Center for Academic Services) led a roundtable on "Career Counseling for Adult Learners" and also co-chaired a session on "Advising to Develop Global Competency: An Agenda for the 1990s and Beyond." Director MICHAEL BROOKS was a co-leader of a roundtable session on "Problems and Issues in Administering an Advising Unit." Also attending were TEOBY GOMEZ and GAIL ZIMMERMAN (Center for Academic Services), SARAH SCHAFER (extended education) and CASSANDRA ADAMS from the Neeley School.

JOHN BREYER (geology) spoke to faculty and students in the geology and engineering geology programs at Texas A&M University on the application of high-resolution facies analysis to problems in mine planning and mine design. He also presented a paper, "Negotiating with Nature - Creativity and Truth in Science," at the recent Conference for the Advancement of Science Teaching sponsored by the Texas Association of Science Teachers and held in Fort Worth. He was a keynote speaker at a symposium on practical applications of coal geology sponsored by the coal geology division of the Geological Society of America at the society's annual meeting in Dallas. His topic was "Shale Facies and Mine Roof Stability."

In conjunction with the Geological Society of America meeting, John and ART BUSBEY (geology) led 160 eighth-graders from DISD on a field trip to a gravel pit and a limestone quarry south of Dallas. The trip was sponsored by the society's Committee on Minorities and Women in the Geosciences.

A review by FRED ERISMAN (English) of Ray B. Browne's "Against Academia," a history of the Popular Culture Association and the popular culture movement in the United States, has been published in the 1990 issue of the Journal of the American Studies Association of Texas.

Geologist RICHARD HANSON attended the 1990 annual meeting of the Geological Society of America, where he presented a paper entitled "Nature and Timing of Depositional and Orogenic Events in the Late Proterozoic Zambezi Belt, Zambia."

Biologist JOE BRITTON was an invited plenary speaker at the recent International Conference on Marine Biology of Hong Kong and the South China Sea. He presented a review on "Marine Invertebrate Scavengers." The week-long conference, attended by approximately 120 delegates from 14 countries, commemorated the opening of the University of Hong Kong Swire Marine Laboratory at Cape d'Aguilar.

MORE NOTES ON FOLKS

Tennis players <u>LUIS RUETTE</u> and <u>TONY BUJAN</u> will be taking the Purple and White into competition this weekend as those among the 32-man field accepting invitations to the DuPont National Intercollegiate Clay Court Championships in Panama City, FL.

The late Dr. <u>HENRY HARDT</u> (chemistry chairman in 1946-61) is given much credit for the relatively smooth opening of the Texas College of Osteopathic Medicine in 1970 in the recently published book, "TCOM: The First Twenty Years." Dr. Hardt served TCOM as dean from 1970 until his retirement in 1974. Said one founding faculty member of Hardt, "He had a grace and a dignity that inspired us all." The staff of TCU Press had a hand in producing the new book — text is by JUDY ALTER and design by TRACY ROW.

TCU graduate SHIELDS COLLINS-BRAY, now pianist for the Fort Worth Chamber Orchestra, played "Piano Sketches" by CURT WILSON Nov. 6 as the orchestra opened its Dimensions series at the Caravan of Dreams.

This is a busy week for Curt and the <u>JAZZ ENSEMBLES</u>. They played for two hours downtown Sunday afternoon at the <u>YMCA's "Every Body's Doing It"</u> fitness celebration. Tomorrow (Wednesday) the TCU groups will be featured on the noon concert series at Tarrant County Junior College Northwest Campus.

The staff of the TCU Writing Center took a big part in the South Central Writing Centers Association Conference recently in Little Rock. MARY NELL KIVIKKO presented a paper on "Nurturing Basic Writers: One Aspect of the Writing Center's Role." JOE LAW discussed "The Writing Center and Writing Across the Curriculum: Building Communities of Writers." MARGARET-ROSE MAREK talked on "Elbow Room in the Writing Center CAI?" CHRISTINA MURPHY discussed "Habermas as a Paradigm for Writing Center Discourse." STEVE SHERWOOD presented "Fear and Loathing in the Writing Center: How to Deal Fairly with Problem Students." The SCWCA represents writing centers in Texas, Oklahoma, Arkansas, Louisiana and Missouri. In November 1991, the TCU Writing Center will host SCWCA's next conference.

BOB FRYE (English), on behalf of the Western Literature Association, presented an invited paper entitled "A Sense of Place in John Graves' 'Goodbye to a River'" to the 30th annual conference of the Western History Association in Reno Oct. 20. Using FRED ERISMAN's discussions of a sense of place as revealed by physical, social and emotional settings, Bob focused attention on the ways Graves artfully conveys a sense of place in this book which A.C. Greene calls "the finest piece of Texas writing ever done."

*** *** ***

SINGER TO PERFORM MOTOWN CLASSICS

Singer, song writer and keyboardist Rick Kelly will perform a blend of Motown/ Beach classics and original compositions at 11:45 a.m. Friday in the Student Center lounge. The TGIF event is free.

CALENDAR OF EVENTS

- Nov. 13 -- Deadline for Hunger Week volleyball tournament entries at \$10 per team.
 - -- Hunger Week jail, Student Center, 11:30 a.m.-2 p.m.
 - --TCU Woman's Club brown bag lunch, Fred Oberkircher, speaker, Student Center 205-6, 11:45 a.m.
 - --Pre-med lecture, "There's More to Dentistry than Teeth," Dr. F.M. Slack, Fort Worth periodontist, Sid W. Richardson Lecture Hall 4, 5:15 p.m.
- Nov. 14 --Hunger Week chapel, with address by Andrew Short, director of the Presbyterian Night Shelter, Robert Carr Chapel, noon, followed by a 24-hour prayer vigil coordinated by Campus Christian Community.
 - -Writing Center workshop, Proofreading Your Papers, Rickel 100, 3
 - p.m. Register by calling Ext. 7221.
 - --TCU Research Fund mathematics lecture, "Automorphisms of Polynomial Rings," Professor Martha K. Smith, University of Texas at Austin, Winton-Scott Room 145, 4 p.m.
 - -- Hunger Week banquet, Student Center ballroom, 5:30 p.m. \$3.50.
 - -Hunger Week auction, Student Center ballroom, 7:30 p.m.
- Nov. 15 -- Board of Trustees, through Nov. 16.
 - -- Hunger Week volleyball tournament, Rickel Center, 4 p.m.
 - --Hunger Week briefing on ending hunger, Andy Fort of religion-studies, Student Center 205-6, 7 p.m.
- Nov. 16 -- Job fair for minority journalism students from colleges and universities in a five-state area, Student Center ballroom and Rooms 202, 204, 205, 206, 211, 215, 216, 218 and 222, through Nov. 17, open 9 a.m.-7 p.m. Friday, 8 a.m.-noon Saturday.
 - --TGIF/Hunger Week music by Rick Kelly and a letter-writing
 - campaign, Student Center lounge, noon-2 p.m.
 - --Biology Seminar: "Veterinarian's Role in Field Biology," Dr. Douglas Pernikoff of Fort Worth Zoological Park, Sid W. Richardson Lecture Hall 3, noon.
- Nov. 17 --Football, TCU vs. Texas, Amon Carter Stadium, 11:10 a.m. --Men's basketball, TCU vs. Finland, Daniel-Meyer Coliseum, 7:30 p.m.
- Nov. 19 -- TCU Music Series Chamber Winds recital, Ed Landreth Auditorium, 8 p.m. Free.

When

esse

res

Univ

The

que

Univ

Pro

Univ

The

rad

cond

Out!

for

OFFICIAL ABSENCES

Nov. 7, 1990

Students listed below must make up any class assignments that were missed. It is the responsibility of the student to arrange with his/her professor for the make-up. If you have any questions, call 921-7855.

The following students will be absent after 4 p.m. Nov. 8 and all day Nov. 9
to participate in an annual fund raising "Run" for The American Cancer Society:
Wrinkle, Robert Yoon, John Bailey, Robert Anderson, Kevin
Murphy, Patrick Williams, Mark Parrish, Scott Bowers, Randall
Howell, Timothy Hansford, Noah Lea, Jeff Montano, Matt
Criswell, Brian Houghton, Drew Meyers, Joseph

Air Force ROTC cadets who participated in an ROTC sponsored field trip to Randolph
Air Force Base in San Antonio on Nov. 1 and 2:

Brockman, Christopher Kimzey, William Drennen, Chrisy Nelson, Yvonne
Hunt, Daniel Harmon, Steve O'Shea, Margret Scire, Rachel

Students in the Military Science Ranger Challenge team who will compete in the Brigade Ranger Challenge Competition at Fort Hood on Nov. 16:

Buchly, Forrest Grubbs, Erick Jay Lacer, Elden Lankford, Billy Gill, Michael Knight-Sheen, Chris Laney, Brian Worthington, Jeff

Women's golf team members who participated in UCLA Pioneer Bruin Desert Classic at Palm Springs on Nov. 5, 6, and 7:
Allen, Tricia Kealoha, Annette Kragh, Jane Paul, Kelly

Plant, Barbara Men's soccer team members who participated in a soccer match at Illinois State

on Nov 2: Chaney, William Ali, Huvishka Kos, Andrew Thornburg, Matt Duppstadt, Eddie Amos, Blake Malachino, Joe Vogel, Brett Marrero, Anthony Blocker, Gordon Ellison, Jason Walgren, Mark Frauenheim, Darrell Mungioli, Marcus Blocker, Truman Whitten, Jack Brown, Justin Groth, Bryan Myers, Tyson Burnam, Trip Jay, Steven Suess, David

Cross country track team members who traveled to Texas A&M for a Southwest Conference

meet on Oct. 29: Dennis, Ronald Martin, Tim McManus, James Riddle, Gregory Maru, William Nichols, John Wellmann, Rodney Gerard, Matthew LeGros, Glen McKenzie, John Pickett, Keith Baker, Kim Schuetzeberg, Chloe Steen, Natalie Coleman, Robin Scire, Rachel Sythes, Toni Frederick, Eric

Students who attended a luncheon of the Society of Professional Journalists on Nov. 7, from noon to 2 p.m:

Austin, Marion Breclaw, Diana Dalpino, Chris Doddy, Carol Fane, Meredith Felner, Craig Foster, Vince Gould, Kristen Hale, Staci Jacobs, Yolanda Martin, Kyla Hernandez, Martha Hoker, Kelly Lunday, Elizabeth Krall, Kersten Martz, John Montelaro, Phil McCormick, Brian Shellum, Jay Prine, Katherine Shirley, Robin Warren, Jay A. R. Thompson, Katherine Waggoner, Chip Wright, Angela Yonco, Lisa

Students participating in Choral Music Education field trip on Nov 13, 8 a.m.

to 2 p.m. and Nov. 16, 8 a.m. to 1 p.m:

Herrick, Janet Laney, Rob Pollard, Katie Rexroat, Laura
Hildebrand, Katherine Lang, Krista Powell, Paige Shaw, Becky
Hires, Gary McGrory, Jeff Price, Tammy
Parkerson, Katie (Fri. only)

Dance students from the Dept of Ballet and Modern Dance who performed in area elementary schools 8 a.m. to 12 noon on Nov. 12, and 8 a.m. to 3 p.m, Nov. 13:

Adams, Michelle Harris, Andrea Kerkhoff, Cari Pierce, Zoe Stein Valteau, Crystal

On Nov. 14, 8 a.m. to 12 noon and Nov. 15, 8 a.m. to 3 p.m. these students will be on tour: Gustas, Deborah Pryor, Erica Pylipow, Sandy

TCU Students who represented the TCU R.O.A.D. Workers, and Alcohol and Drug Education at the BACCHUS General Assembly in St. Louis, Missouri, on Nov. 1: Louden, Keith Moore, Wendy Taha, Sarah Buell, Jon

BAD WEATHER POLICY

When the University is officially closed, all students, faculty and staff members will be excused from reporting, except for those employees providing essential services related to (1) health and safety, (2) the presence of a residential community and (3) agreements with the public for the use of University facilities.

The decision to close the University will be made by 6 a.m. on the day in question and will be communicated to local news media. Members of the University community are encouraged to get their information from that source.

Procedures will be developed for communication with employees in the event the University is closed on a Saturday or Sunday.

The News Service will be responsible for making all public announcements to radio, televison and newspapers regarding changes because of weather conditions.

Outlets to which this information will be given and which should be monitored for any campus announcements include:

Radio stations: KRLD, WBAP, KMEZ, KVIL, KPLX/KLIF, KEGL, KAAM, KERA

Television stations: KXAS, KDFW, WFAA, KTVT

Newspapers: Star-Telegram, Dallas Morning News, Dallas Times Herald